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M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

Missouri Public Service Commission Official Case File,



Case No. GR-2004-0539, File No. YG-2005-0359,



Aquila Networks - MPS

FROM:
Thomas M. Imhoff, Energy Department - Tariffs/Rate Design



/s/Warren Wood 11/17/04__________   /s/ Thomas R. Schwarz, Jr. 11/17/04____

         

Energy Department/Date   

      General Counsel's Office/Date

SUBJECT:
Supplemental Staff Recommendation For Aquila Networks - MPS’ Scheduled Winter Season PGA Filing Effective November 20, 2004

DATE:
November 17, 2004

On November 16, 2004, the Missouri Public Service Commission (Commission) issued an ORDER DIRECTING FILING (Order).  The Commission directed the Commission’s Staff (Staff) to provide further explanation of the proposed changes in the Purchased Gas Adjustment (PGA) factors for Aquila, Inc. (Aquila) d/b/a Aquila Networks – MPS (MPS or Company).  On November12, 2004, Staff filed its recommendation and indicated that the PGA filing was calculated in conformance with Aquila’s PGA clause and recommended that the Commission approve the proposed tariff.  

Staff was requested to explain why the PGA factor for the Southern System increased by approximately 24% while the PGA factors for the Northern and L&P Systems had increases of approximately 11% and 5% respectively.  Schedule 1, attached to this recommendation, shows the proposed changes in the PGA components by System and customer class.  The general natural gas (GNG) rate schedules for the Southern, Northern and L&P Systems reflected increases in the cost of gas (Regular PGA).  The Southern and Northern Systems had slight increases in the refund factor, while the L&P System had no change to the refund factor.  The ACA factor for the Southern System increased while the ACA factor for the Northern and L&P Systems decreased.  These differences in numbers that go into the PGA rate explain a portion of the difference in rates between these systems.  

Higher gas prices are the primary driving force behind the increase in the PGA factors for all three systems.  These increases do not however explain the difference in PGA rates between the different systems.  The larger increase in the PGA rate for the Company’s Southern System was exacerbated by the following factors:

· The ACA factor increased on the Southern System and decreased on the Northern and L&P Systems,

· The Southern System’s Interstate Pipeline, Southern Star Pipeline, had a significant change in its tariff that became effective 11/1/04 that increased its pipeline reservation charge and this increased the delivered gas price,

· The forecasted price of the Southern System was higher than the Northern and L&P Systems, and,

· The storage weighted average cost of gas for withdrawals for the Southern System was higher than the Northern and L&P Systems.

These factors and a relatively low currently effective PGA rate as a starting point caused the percentage increase to be larger.  The proposed PGA rate for the Company’s Southern System is within the range of PGA rates that have been approved by the Commission for other natural gas utilities for the upcoming winter heating season.
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